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Artist impression of the entrance to the permanent Nirimba Fields Public School 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $3.5 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted investment in 
growing communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

Planning for the permanent Nirimba Fields Public School underway. In the short term, a purpose-built 
temporary primary school will be built to cater for Kindergarten to Year 6 students. The temporary school 
will be located at the corner of Triton Parade and Nabthorpe Parade, Nirimba Fields. It will be established 
along the southern boundary, occupying approximately 40% of the site, which will allow for the future 
construction of the permanent school.  

Progress summary 

The development application (DA) to build the temporary Nirimba Fields Public School was approved by 
Blacktown City Council in September 2023. This allows construction to begin on site. 

Thank you to the parents, guardians and community members who visited our information sessions to 
meet our new School Principal, Renai Diamond, participated in our values survey and provided input with 
our logo and uniform design.  

We are accepting enrolments for Day 1 Term 1 2024. You can access the enrolment page 
for the school by going to the school webpage at nirimbafields-p.schools.nsw.gov.au or 
scanning the QR code. Visit schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au to view a map of the intake 
area which was developed in consultation with the Directors of Educational Leadership, 
School Operational Readiness, and the Quakers Hills Principals’ Network. 

Next steps 

▪ Placement of foundations in the area where the temporary buildings will be located. 
▪ Digging service trenches to lay data fibres, conduits and electrical cabling.  
▪ Recruit executive teaching staff.  
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Project benefits 

The permanent school will accommodate 1000 students and will include:  

▪ modern classrooms and support learning classrooms 
▪ multipurpose hall for sports and performance 
▪ a library, canteen and administration facilities 
▪ covered outdoor learning area (COLA) 

The temporary school will accommodate 419 students and will include:  

▪ classrooms 
▪ a library, canteen and administration facilities 
▪ dedicated toilets 
▪ on-site parking 

How will the community be kept up to date?  

We will issue regular notifications during the construction of the temporary Nirimba Fields 
Public School to keep the community informed of the progress and upcoming on-site 
activities. To find out more about how we communicate during delivery visit our website 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts or scan the QR code.  

How can I get involved?  

We are committed to working with our school communities and other stakeholders to deliver the best 
possible learning facilities for students.  

Your feedback on this project is important to us. For more information, questions or to make a comment 
please contact us at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone 1300 482 651.  

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html
mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

